Hope everyone is having a great summer break!

This email shares sad news about a previous member and asks for volunteers to sing at his memorial service in Sheffield on 3 September.

There's an important invitation to join visitors from Bochum, and a plea for volunteers to be our Secretary, as well as links to next season's rehearsal tracks and recordings and a reminder of our first rehearsal.

Members Area: User Name member Password M4hler8D@rius22

Sad news - Bill Smylie - volunteers requested to sing at his memorial service

One of our ex members, Bill Smylie, has passed away, aged 100. Many members will have known Bill, who with a phenomenal 73 years with the Chorus was our longest-standing member. He joined the chorus in March 1947, and sang second tenor with us until the pandemic. His last concert was Christmas 2019, and his last rehearsal was for the cancelled Verdi *Requiem* and Mahler 8 concerts, in March 2020.

Bill's memorial service is at 12.45 on Wednesday 3 September 2025, at St Andrew's United Reformed Church, Upper Hanover Street, Sheffield S3 7RQ. The Chorus has agreed to sing at the service, both to help the now extremely small church choir to lead the congregational singing, and to sing a piece by ourselves as a tribute to Bill. Darius has suggested that this be one of the following, depending on numbers and balance of voice parts: Rutter's *Gaelic Blessing*, Number 6 from the Rachmaninov Vespers (as sung at Jim's memorial service) or a piece from Faure's *Requiem*. Georgina Hulse will conduct; many thanks Georgina. There will be just one rehearsal, at 11.45 on the day, in the church.

Bill was our Chair for a decade (1980 to 1990) and his membership spanned six Chorusmasters/Directors of Music, including his first, Eva Rich. In 2010 he published a history of the Chorus, and he sang in performances conducted by Thomas Beecham, John Barbirolli, Ralph Vaughan Williams, Adrian Boult, Daniel Barenboim, Charles Groves and with Kathleen Ferrier and Janet Baker, among many, many others. He was very keen on wildlife, and conducted a series of studies of the effect of birds foot trefoil (a wildflower) on the distribution of butterflies, enlisting help from various members of the Chorus at various locations in Sheffield and the Peak District.

Given Bill's amazing contribution to the Chorus as a former trustee, choir historian and of course as a second tenor, it would be good to pay tribute with a well-balanced representative choir from among our members, so do please volunteer if you can sing on the day. Please email Georgina Hulse at GeorginaHulse@sheffieldphil.org

Invitation to join Bochum visitors to Sheffield 10 & 11 September 2025

A party of 26 people from Bochum, aged 50-70, are visiting Sheffield in September, and SPC has been asked if any of our members would like to join them. The itinerary to which members are invited is listed below.

- Wednesday 10 September 2025 Coach trip to the Peak District with tea & scones at 1pm in the Old Smithy Tea Room (£17 per head), followed at 3pm by a visit to Chatsworth (£32). No charge for the coach, which will leave from their hotel (Hampton by Hilton).
- Thursday 11 September 2025 farewell fish & chip meal, or vegetarian lasagne, plus Raspberry Frangipane (gluten-free and vegan) and tea or coffee, at the Hampton by Hamilton. Water on the table anyway, orange juice and blackcurrant juice can be added, all other drinks can be ordered and paid for separately at the bar. The Farewell dinner can be offered to five citizens of Sheffield for free. No details re price for everyone else.

Please email Anne Adams as soon as possible if you are interested in attending either the day trip or the farewell dinner – or both of course. It's possible that one or more SPC members can be included in the five citizens offer. **However, Anne needs to pass on**

names to her contact at the council as soon as possible so that the necessary arrangements can be made.

Chorus organisation - we urgently need a Secretary!

We now have someone to organise the concerts, helped by a small group, but really do need someone to take over the general Secretary duties when Anne Adams steps down at the AGM.

This is now a very much-reduced role from that undertaken by Anne and previous role holders, as many responsibilities and tasks have been allocated to others. In addition, Anne will have completed the rehearsal set-up for the coming season, and the AGM organisation and papers, so the role will be more modest in the first year of taking over. In fact, in future someone other than the Secretary could organise the AGM which is a 'once a year' role, leaving even less for the Secretary to do. Anne has created templates or blueprints for virtually every task, and a calendar of when they can be done, making the role very straight forward.

If you think you might be able to take over as Secretary from October onwards, please contact any member of the committee.

Bochum exhibition - thank you

Thank you so much to those members who represented the Chorus at the launch of the exhibition celebrating 75 years of the twinning of Sheffield and Bochum - Graham and Louise Dawson, archivist Penny Webster, alto Flick Goodliffe and Georgina Hulse and Anne Adams from the committee. Soprano Angela Argenzio was also there in her role as leader of the Green Party.

Special thanks to Graham Dawson, who made a terrific speech and presented the Lord Mayor with a piece of specially-commissioned art work, which had been donated by the Bochum choir to the Chorus some years ago and will be displayed in the Town Hall from now on. Penny, Flick, Graham and Louise, and soprano Hilary Olsen all generously lent souvenirs and artifacts to go into the exhibition, which is in the Central Lending Library.

Thanks are also due to our Marketing and Publicity Officer Kirsty Christer, who was interviewed by one of the city council's media team for a short film they are producing to celebrate the 75th anniversary.

First rehearsal and links to recordings etc

Our first rehearsal of the new season will be at St Andrew's Psalter Lane Church on Tuesday 9 September 2025 at 7pm. Links relating to our next concert on 1 November are on the website at Members Area / Preparing the Music

Privacy Policy – summary SPC uses member emails in line with the General Data Protection Regulations (GDPR) May 2018, ie, only to help run the Chorus and keep members informed about SPC activities. SPC will never pass your data to third parties - if another member asks for your contact details SPC will only ever share them if you consent. SPC will never use your data to send messages from third parties. Weekly updates are uploaded to the Chorus website every week, however email is the easiest and quickest method of sharing information so we hope you continue to allow us to send them to you. However, you may unsubscribe by contacting leave@membmail.sheffieldphil.org. The full Privacy Policy is on the Chorus website at http://sheffieldphil.org/about-us/privacy-policy/